






CDAW SvsTEM PROMOTES . 
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The CDAW System 
The current CDAW software system, known as 
WSP 3,0, has a pedigree that includes a 
complete redesign based on the operational 
experience and participant critiques ob­
tained during many Ybrkshops. Recognizing 
the evolutionary nature of the require­
ments, a modular design approach was used 
to obtain a clear separation of data stor­
age, data retrieval, data manipulation, 
and data display functions. Extensive 
database maintenance tools, essential in a 
real-time operational environment, are al­
so provided. '1his system has recently 
moved from its MODCOMP environment to the 
NSSOC VAX 11/780 computer, which will al­
low for larger and simultaneously avail­
able on-line databases, access via the 
Space Physics and Analysis Network (SPAN), 
and integration with other NSSDC systems. 

WSP 3.0 is typically used to build large 
disk databases, limited only by available 
disk storage space, containing over a 
thousand time-dependent parameters. 'these 
data are interfaced to the system through 
the generation of a structured data set­
dependent routine and associated text that 
serves the dual purpose of providing the 
heart of the on-line data catalog material 
and of tightly-coupling the data loading 
with the catalog for excellent integrity 
in tracking updates to the database. A 
new, -well-documented, flat-file data set 
can be made ready for loading in a few 
hours if necessary. Rapid access to the 
data is provided by using directories, a 
hashing table, and linked lists to arrive 
at the beginning of the desired data 
blocks in no more than a few disk access­
es. Although time has been the key used 
for data organization within this struc­
ture in past 'M:>rkshops, any other mono­
tonic parameter could also be used. '1he 
assignment of a unique, recognizable mne­
monic to each parameter facilitates the 
use of general-purpose data manipulation 
algorithms and displays. 

Some data parameters con­
sist of multiplexed quan­
tities, such as flux from 
a detector that samples 
various energy ranges in a 
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predetermined or command-driven manner. 
The user may specify the subset of data 
desired, and the system will demultiplex 
to yield the desired quantities, which may 
be subsequently displayed or · used for ad­
ditional data manipulation in algorithms 
or procedures. 

'1he user may define algorithms involving 
parameter mnemonics in a manner that 
closely parallels the use of FORTRAN func­
tions, and the system automatically pro­
cesses the associated arrays to arrive at 
a resultant array. For example, an algo­
rithm to calculate a drift velocity compo­
nent from the corresponding observed elec­
tric and magnetic field components can be 
specified and entered into the system, to­
gether with the documentation required for 
the on-line catalog, in only a few min­
utes. 'this algorithm can then be used for 
display or for use in other algorithms and 
procedures. In this way, a large library 
of processing algorithms can be rapidly 
developed. A typical 3-day Yk:>rkshop will 
result in over 100 such algorithms tai­
lored to the specific needs of the parti­
cipants. Another data manipulation capa­
bility, called procedures, allows the pa­
rameters to be processed as flat files and 
includes sorting, joining, stringing, and 
related processing. Procedures may be 
displayed directly or processed in other 
procedures. 

'the display options currently available 
have been · selected to support a 'M:>rkshop 
setting that focuses on the intercompari­
son of data. Direct output of data­
versus-time and data-versus-data displays 
in a multipanel format are provided for 
this purpose. Figures 1 and 2 are exam­
ples of CDAW plot output. 

Graphics are currently produced using the 
AGII package with support for Tektronix 
4014, 4025, and 4027 terminals. A much 
greater range of terminals will be sup­
ported in the near future using TEMPLATE, 
which will be the only proprietary soft­
ware in the system. 

There are numerous other special features 
available including the display of time 
coverages for individual or groups of pa-




















